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Where on earth has summer gone? Quick as a flash and it’s over! One minute we are enjoying long hot days and then on to crickets, shorter days and cooler weather! As much as we all enjoyed the heat, it has dried up a few creeks engaging our volunteers at Rosewall, Cook, McNaughton, Hart, Hindoo and Emily creeks trying to save as many stranded salmon fry as we could. We now have a good number of fry in our care at the hatchery until the fall wet weather allows us to release the fish back into their natal stream. Great team work led by Ron!
Taking care of the growing fry at the hatchery is an ongoing every day occurrence, feeding, cleaning and flushing tanks, coffee and cookies — for the volunteers of course! Work is progressing on the major 10-foot tanks project.  Phil and the team have been working on getting the pipes and setting them in at all the right angles. The four tanks were at Goldstream Creek and the problem was how to get them to Rosewall at a reasonable cost. The Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure solved that problem as they had something else to be moved from Victoria and our tanks got a free ride! Less spent on trucks and more on the salmon! 
We would like to thank the Baynes Sound Lions Club for their very generous donation to FBSES. All funding that comes to our society is put to good use whether it be for maintenance of the hatcheries, stock assessment, equipment to help volunteers with their work or “issues” that always pop up. THANK YOU BAYNES SOUND LIONS YOU MADE OUR DAY!!!
For your calendar — September 28th, Pacific Salmon Foundation Auction/Dinner Fundraiser held at the Florence Filberg Centre. For more information, please call Judy at 250-335-0010. 
If you would like to help or just out for a coffee and meet our volunteers, our hatchery hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. Check out our website www.fbses.ca.
